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Woodstock bridge project on schedule

WOODSTOCK — The Marble Bridge replacement project that has detoured U.S. Route 4 traffic in Woodstock for the past several weeks, is expected to be finished on time and to reopen in time for the Fourth of July holiday.

"Actually, we're a couple of days ahead of schedule," said Rutland native Perry Lowell, a carpenter on the project. "We expect to finish on June 28. We poured the deck two days ago, in a single continuous pour. We started on the week of the 5th. It took four or five days to take the deck off and recycle it. Then we installed 24-inch-thick precast joists to pour the finished coat."

Being ahead of schedule does not necessarily mean the bridge will be open to traffic earlier, however.

"We don't want to go away from that," said project spokeswoman Stephanie Barrett. "We're on time, and we don't want to jinx it."

Lowell said that even if the bridge proper is finished ahead of schedule, there is still plenty of ancillary work to be done.

"We still have to work on the retaining walls, the guardrails, all that stuff," Lowell said. "We're sticking with the schedule."

While truck traffic has had to take wide detours around the town, car traffic has been rerouted up Route 12 and through the River Street neighborhood, which comes out just past the bridge. Detour signs have been posted as far as 20 miles away, and brochures explaining how to get around are available from the town and the Woodstock Area Chamber of Commerce, both in print and in downloadable form.

While the lack of traffic has meant less noise in downtown Woodstock, and better air, residents will be pleased when the bridge reopens.

"I think it's going to be great for the businesses in town," said resident Violetta Alexander. "It'll also be easier for the tourists. The natives know their way around, but the out-of-towners have a harder time."

Barrett said the bridge would be fully open for traffic on June 29.
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